
.Select Board Meeting Minutes 
October 30, 2024 
 
Selectman Bill Nye called the meeting to order at 6:00pm. 
 
Calling of the roll 
Selectmen: Bill Nye, Nick Hanson, Barry Bateman 
Secretary: Carolyn Nye 
 
The selectmen signed the town warrant. 
 
Barry made a motion to accept the select board meeting minutes from October 2, 2024, 
as written. Nick seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 
 
Bill made a motion to accept the select board meeting minutes from October 16, 2024, 
as written. Nick seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 
 
Peggy Phillips turned in a signed letter resigning as Chair of the Planning Board. 
 
Nick is seeing a lot of construction in town, and he is not sure if the property owners 
have building permits. Nick asked Carolyn to contact Brian Turner to if he has any 
recent building permits.  
 
Tori voiced a concern about the sod after the shimming was completed on the North 
side of the Upper Shirley Corner Rd. 
 
Jeff wanted to know if the town could have a town ordinance to keep nonprofits from 
buying up land in Shirley. This has been discussed before and the Planning Board 
found out that the State of Maine says nothing can be done in this situation. 
 
Bill made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:30pm. 
 
Submitted by, 
Carolyn Nye 

 


